What Should Students Know About the ODAS Note-Taking Program
What kinds of people are employed as note-takers?
· Note-takers are TCNJ students of varying class level and major, and they may also work at the Tutoring Center. Note-takers are selected because of their above-average mastery in a subject, their abilities as a paraprofessional and are known to be reliable, punctual, and organized.

Have the note-takers completed the courses for which they take notes?
· Sometimes. Whenever possible, a note-taker is matched with a student by major, so that they have as much knowledge of the subject as possible. In some cases, the note-takers are currently enrolled in the course themselves, and share a copy of their personal notes with the student. In other cases, a match is made purely due to coinciding schedules of the note-taker and the student.

What are the responsibilities of a note-taker?
· A peer note-taker’s responsibilities are to take notes on each class meeting as comprehensively and as legibly as possible. The note-taker must then make arrangements to deliver the notes to you, either through email or hard copy.

· The note-takers work on the honor system, and are expected to be present in all classes except when informed by you that class is cancelled or that you will not be present. If you are absent from class, the note-taker is not required to be present because the note-taker is viewed as an extension of your “arm”. If you miss class, then your arm would not be able to attend in your absence. This policy is designed to discourage students from abusing the note-taking program to miss class without penalty or loss of information.

· Where your note-taker sits and how much contact you have with him/her during class is up to you. Some students prefer their note-takers to sit nearby so they can read along, signal the note-taker to pay special attention to some information, or to help clarify what the professor has just said. Other students like the textual support the note-takers provide but do not feel the need to interact with them during classes.

Should I make my professor aware of the note-taker ahead of time?
· It is highly encouraged that you email or meet with your professor ahead of time to inform them that you are using a note-taker and that an additional person will be present in the class. The note-taker may also  contact the professor.
Should I contact the note-taker before classes start?
· It is not required, but highly encouraged. The note-taker wants to get to know you a bit, and hopefully you want to get to know your note-taker. It’s helpful to send them a short email to introduce yourself if you’re not already acquainted, to explain any special way that you prefer your notes to be formatted, and to inform them of the class location. You might also want to mention what your preferred method of contact is for absence notification and note delivery.

How does having a note-taker affect my other accommodations?
· Having a note-taker should not affect the other accommodations you receive. Although note-takers capture much of the essential information of the class, they are not replacements for other types of support. Professors should not treat the note-taker any differently than a regular student – s/he is there to take notes just like any regular class member. More importantly, however, the professor should not change his or her teaching style with respect to you. For example, a professor should continue to use an FM system and/or to look at you if you read lips, even though a note-taker is present.

What happens if class is cancelled or if I have to miss class?
· You should contact your note-taker as soon as possible to let them know. The note-taker’s presence is not required if you miss a class.

What happens if the note-taker has to miss class?
· If note-takers have a “planned absence” (e.g., for an appointment or interview), they should contact you as soon as possible to let you know. At this time, ODAS does not guarantee that they will be able to find you a replacement note-taker. Note-takers will network amongst each other to see if another note-taker can fill in. If a note-taker has a last-minute absence (e.g., for illness), they should still try to contact you as soon as possible. If the note-taker is absent and no substitute is identified, the most convenient solution is to ask to borrow a classmate’s notes for that session; if you have advance warning, you may be able to email your class via SOCs ahead of time to ask to borrow someone’s notes.

Will I have the same note-taker every semester?
· It’s possible, but not always. If you find that you really like a particular note-taker, you can always try to coordinate schedules for the following semester so that person is either enrolled in your classes or is available during your course times.

